Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on March 5, 2024
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee

Kenneth Schumacher (arrived at 4:55 PM)

Member – Prudential Committee
William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:


Peter Valinsky (departed at 5:25 PM)

Tighe & Bond

James Mercer (departed at 5:25 PM)


Housatonic Water Works








Resident 143 Castle Street
The meeting was called to order at 4:35 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of February 27, 2024:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 27, 2024 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported a leak at (Betony GB LLC) 304 State Road was repaired.  Weather permitting our annual Spring hydrant flushing will be getting under way.
Financial Report:
CU submitted the February receivables and the February cash journal along with the following warrant:

Warrant #35 dated 3/1/2024

WF made a motion to accept the February cash journal and receipts as submitted.  WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

New Business:

WA spoke with Joe Aberdale (Great Barrington D.P.W. Superintendent) regarding road opening permit fees.  The fire district would continue to supply the town parks with water at no charge and the fire district would be exempt from paying road opening permit fees.
Old Business:  
PV handed out drawings and specifications for the interconnection project along with a project manual and a progress report on the districts multi projects progress (report attached).  The new test well will be in the permitting stages for most of 2024.  The district will have to look into providing timber mats for a road through the wetlands.  The board reviewed the revised purchase and sale agreement for Forest Row property.  There was a brief discussion on budget figures, water rates and fees charged.
WA made a motion to increase employee hourly rates 4% (four percent).  WF seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.

WB made a motion to raise the current water rates by 5% (five percent). WF seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.

WB made a motion to raise the current fees charged (hydrant, backflow, water turn on, final reads, tap fees, etc.) by 5% (five percent). WF seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:52 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
